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I am Christopher Widelo, Associate State Director for AARP New York. Thank 

you for the opportunity to submit testimony on the important issue of speed 

cameras in school zones.  
 

AARP New York has been in strong support of a proposal on the state level to 

extend and expand the use of speed cameras in school safety zones (S.6046-

C/A.7798-C). We commend Governor Cuomo, Mayor de Blasio and Speaker 

Johnson and the Council for coming together to reactivate speed cameras in 

New York City school zones, and we will continue to work to permanently extend 

and expand this vital program. 

 

Speed safety cameras, which photograph the license plates of drivers going at 

least 11 miles per hour over the speed limit, have reduced speeding by about 60 

percent at schools where they have been stationed. Better yet, they are changing 

driving behaviors — getting drivers to slow down for good. Data shows that more 

than 80 percent of drivers who get one or two $50 tickets from the cameras don’t 

get a third within two years. 

 

These cameras have been a crucial part of the New York City Vision Zero 

program’s street safety package, which has reduced pedestrian deaths by 45 

percent since 2014. Still, last year, 51 people over the age of 65 were killed while 

walking in the city, with speed being a major contributor to crashes. Others 

suffered needless pain and disability after being hit by drivers disobeying the 

speed limit. Clearly, there is more work to be done. 

 

AARP New York is aware of a proposal to expand the speed camera program to 

areas near Naturally Occurring Retirement Communities (NORCs) and senior 

centers. AARP would be in strong support of this proposal, as older adults are 

more likely to fall victim to traffic fatalities. 
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Older adults account for half of all pedestrian fatalities even though they make up 

just 14 percent of New York City’s population. According to a 2017 report from 

the NYC Department of Health and Mental Hygiene, older adults (aged 65 years 

and older) had the highest pedestrian fatality rate (5.7 per 100,000 population).  

 

AARP supports the use of speed enforcement technology and policies to 

eliminate roadway death, and speed cameras are a proven tool to achieve that 

goal. I thank the Committee for their work on this issue and for the opportunity to 

submit testimony today.  












